
12/30/2021 

Mr. Mark F. Carlino, P.E. 

Division Chief – Traffic Engineering 

Connecticut Department of Transportation 

Bureau of Engineering and Construction 

2800 Berlin Turnpike 

P.O. Box 317546 

Newington, Connecticut 

06131-7546  

 

 Subject:  4(f) Coordination 

  State Project No. 0173-0510 

    Federal Aid Project No. 000T(183) 

     Route 106 (Wolf Pit Road) at Horseshoe Road and Range Road 

    Town of Wilton 

 

Dear Mr. Carlino: 

 

We appreciate the continued coordination your staff has had with us regarding the design development for 

State Project 0173-0510.  We have reviewed the enclosed preliminary traffic signal plan and understand 

the construction and post-construction project impacts to Horseshoe Park as detailed on the plan. 

 

We understand that all impacts to Horseshoe Park for purposes of this project will have no anticipated 

adverse physical impacts, nor will there be interference with the projected activities, features, or attributes 

of the property, on either a permanent or temporary basis. We understand that the following work will occur 

on the southeast corner of Horseshoe Park: 

 

Southeast Corner of Horseshoe Park (northwest corner of intersection): 

• Removal of the existing 4’-6” pedestal with pedestrian pushbutton 

• Installation of two new 8’ pedestals with pedestrian signal equipment 

• Removal of existing sidewalk ramp 

• Construction of two new sidewalk ramps 

 

A permanent easement will be required for the installation and future maintenance of traffic control signal 

equipment with pedestrian signals and push buttons as well as reconstruction of sidewalk ramps. 

 

The Town of Wilton concurs that the use of the park will not adversely affect any activities or features that 

make the park eligible for preservation under Section 4(f) of the US DOT Act.  The Town supports 

CTDOT’s use of the park for the purposes of the project. 

 

     Very truly yours, 

      


